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STRENGTH THROUGH LEARNING-Kia kaha ma roto matauranga 

Principal’s Comment 
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12th February 2016 

Our Values are based on the acrostic - ’RELATIONSHIPS’ where R = Respect towards self & others, E = Empathy for others, L = Loyalty to family, friends 
and school, A = Acceptance of those around you, T = Tolerance of other opinions, actions & differences, I = Integrity towards all aspects of life,                    
O = Ownership of actions and change, N = Nurturing skills, talents and attributes, S = Sensitivity of any situation, H = Honesty in thought, word & deed,       I 
= Inclusiveness of all, regardless of age, ethnicity or characteristics, P = Patience with and to those around you, S = Support for fellow students, family & 
teachers 
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Please check on our website (EOHS) for detailed calendar of events.  
Sports events can be found on the Sports Co-ordinator’s page   
 

Thursday 18th February     Year 12—Geography Field Trip 
         to Toitu 
Friday 19th February      Athletics Day 
Monday 22nd to Friday 26th February   Year 7 Camp - Camp Iona 
         Year 9 Camp - Glenorchy 
Wednesday 24th - Friday 26th February   Year 8 Camp - Rail Trail 
Wednesday 24th February     Senior - Art trip to Dunedin 
Monday 21st March       Otago Anniversary Day (school  
         closed) 
Tuesday 22nd March      Board of Trustees Meeting 
Wednesday 23rd March     Year 12 - Rocky Shore field trip 
Thursday 24th March      Year 13 - Geography field trip 
Friday 25th March      Good Friday (School Closed) 
Monday 28th March      Easter Monday (School Closed) 
Tuesday 29th March      Easter Tuesday (School Closed) 
 

 

 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 
If your son / daughter  is away from school please let us know by either by contacting the school office (phone 4651513) or 
the form teacher. If we are unable to make contact or  have not heard from caregivers, your son/ daughter’s absence has to 
be recorded as “truant”.  Mrs Murphy can also be emailed on mpl@eohs.school.nz . 

School Buses 
 

To those who DO NOT travel on our school bus routes: If there is a need to travel on our school buses after school 
for a sport’s practice or in some cases to another students house, permission must be sourced via a note from the 
parents/caregivers to Mr Fuller the day prior to the travel. The driver of that bus route can then be informed of 
your intentions. At present our buses are at capacity for seating so it will be at the driver’s discretion as to whether 
the student can travel or not. Please do not leave it to the day requiring transport to seek permission as permission 
may be declined.  
 

Mike Fuller Bus Controller 

Parent Portal 
 

The parent portal is up and running, which can be accessed via a link on the school website. 
 

To access the information on each student a password logon is required.  These were sent out to caregivers via the        
registered email we have here at school. If you want to access the portal but have not received a password via email, 
please ring the school office to update your email address with us, we will then send the access information to you. 
 

The parent portal has a lot of information regarding each student, including reports and attendance. If any of the personal 
details are   incorrect, please contact the school to have these updated. 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES ELECTIONS - Give some thought to standing for the BOT three yearly elections in 
May/June this year. Consider making a difference for our school - use your skills and experiences to shape a    
positive future for our children. You are welcome to attend a Board meeting to find out what it’s all about, or    
contact a Board of Trustees member to have a discussion: Stefan Witehira, Sharon Dodd, Kim Scurr, Alan       
Bartrum, Tania Bungard or (Lynn Murphy returning officer.) Look at www.trustee-election.co.nz to find out 
more. 

Palmerston District School Reunion 
 
The Palmerston district schools (Palmerston Primary, East Otago High School, Palmerston District High School, 
Inch Valley, Goodwood and Shag Point) are holding a reunion at Labour weekend 21—23 October 2016. 
 
All past and present staff, pupils, school committee and Board of Trustees member are invited to attend. Contact 
the Secretary: Heather McGregor, 18 Runbrake Street, Palmerston 9430, Ph.: (03) 465 1255, email: palmerston 
schooll50@gmail.com 



Philip de Vos 

Hello my name is Phillip de Vos, I was born in America and first moved to New Zealand when I 
was 6 years old. I grew up in Wellington and then moved to Dunedin to study at the University of 
Otago. Last year I graduated with a Bachelors of Science majoring Physics with a Minor in   
Mathematics and now I am doing a Masters of Teaching and Learning through the College of   
Education. I am placed at EOHS for two terms in order to get some first hand teaching practice 
and I am loving my time here.   

Sofie Welvaert 
 
Tena Koutou Katoa 
I’m Sofie Welvaert and this year I am teaching science and Biology at EOHS. I hail from tropical 
Taranaki, but moved to Dunedin to do my Masters degree and just took a while to leave. I have 
most recently (a couple of weeks ago) moved to sunny Palmerton. 
I am looking forward to getting to know all the great kids here at EOHS and exploring some     
fantastic science investigations. Outside of school I’m an actress and artist as well as a total      
science nerd. 

Dushan Jugum 
I have recently shifted from a career as a geology teacher at the University of Otago, and will be 
teaching science and math. My goal is to make maths relevant to my students’ lives and the other 
subjects they are taking at school. I am also teaching Year 12 science which will be mixture of my 
geology experience and agricultural standards.  

Jodee McLeish 
 
We welcome Jodee as a new Teacher Aide at East Otago High School. 



Kick Start Breakfast 

Breakfast is being offered for anyone who forgot to eat before they got to school. Weetbix and milk at interval as we realise 
before school can be too much of a rush. 
 

Food will be available at the  hall and to be eaten with Mr Herewini in the Whare. 
 

Don’t be hungry come join him. 
 

Leonie Lawrence 
Teacher in Charge of Kick-Start Breakfast Club 

Need Free Confidential Budgeting Advice?  
 

North Otago Budget Advisory Services now have a Palmerston Office 
Held at: Tiverton Street, Wihemo Centre  
 

Open Mondays 930-230 or book appointment time to suit  
 

Contact Leanne on 0275525502 or leanne.budgetadviser@gmail.com 
Oamaru Branch: 034346196   

St John Youth—Learn first aid, healthcare, leadership skills 
and much more. Our Penguin Programme is for 6 - 8 year olds 
and our Cadet Programme for those 8 - 18. Come and check us 
out at youth.stjohn.org.nz or for further information 
contact Glenys Riach on 021 166 8455 

Reader / Writer Volunteers 
 

We have a number of students who are eligible for reader / writer assistance when completing NCEA         
Achievement Standards. 
 

Like most other schools we are seeking volunteers willing to help provide this support. There will be at various 
times through out the year. 
 

If you are able to help, can you please contact the school office on 4651 513 
 

Manny thanks 

NZQA Update:  
 
All NCEA students should have their external examination papers returned to them by now. Please do not accept 
that the marking of those papers is 100% accurate.  Human error can always take part when so many papers are 
being marked and handled.  If you feel there is a case for a review or reconsideration of one or more papers,    
approach the subject teacher here at school first to ensure they agree. You can then send that paper to NZQA for 
review or reconsideration. For a reconsideration, they require a fee $20.40 for each standard. That is because 
the papers is completely remarked.  However, if the grade is changed the money will be refunded. 
There is no charge for a review. For the review, they will only check that the marking process has been followed 
correctly. 
The deadline for re considerations is 19th of February . 
 
If you are planning to apply for a review or reconsideration DO NOT put any marks on the papers, otherwise they 
will not be considered. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
East Otago High School produces newsletters on a fortnightly basis, the next newsletter will be produced on     
Friday 26th February 2016. Information provided in these newsletters is still available on our website, and on the 
school calendar, and we will also have sports draws available. We have a database of community  members who 
already receive these newsletters via email, and will be emailing future items. 
 
Please note: 
 
· If you wish to have a printed copy, please advise the school office via email: office@eohs.school.nz or 

phone 4651 513. 
· We would like to update our email database to include a wider base of our school community, please advise 

the school office of your email address via email: office@eohs.school.nz or phone 4651 513. 
· Sports draws will be available on the East Otago High School website weekly. 



KATE MARTIN 

My name is Kate Martin I am currently a year 13 student at EOHS. I have attended EOHS since year 7and have been 
involved in many different activities such as netball, volleyball, touch, athletics and basketball. I have coached the 
year 7 and 8 student’s netball for 2 years and planning on coaching netball and volleyball this year. I am a peer      
support leader for the new Year 7s in the school. I am currently one of the deputy head student and very great full to 
have this opportunity. I achieve well in my academics with getting overall merit in level 1 and 2 NCEA. For level 3 I 
am aiming to also achieve overall merit. Next year I plan to attend Otago polytechnic and do a three year course of 
occupational therapy. 

CALLUM QUESTED 

Hi, I’m Callum Quested and I have been a pupil at East Otago High School since leaving Palmerston Primary school 
in year 6. I strive to get the best grades available, especially entering NCEA in year 11 resulting in getting overall  
merit endorsement in level one and overall excellence in level two. I love playing rugby and have played for the local 
Eastern rugby team for several years now. I was voted into the Board of Trustees in 2015 as the student representative.  
I am aiming to become a quantity surveyor in the future, therefore I am aiming to study a bachelor of surveying at 
University of Otago next year. I believe my greatest quality is my self-determination. I set my goals high and strive to 
achieve them. I aim to pass on this quality to younger students attending EOHS with my new given leadership as a deputy head student. 

GEORGE KEEN 

My name is George Keen and I am privileged to have been chosen for the role of Head Student for 2016. Through 
my 7 years at East Otago High School, this is the highest leadership role I have been given and I intend to fulfil all 
that it requires of me for the duration of my final year of high school. In my time at school here I have tried to be as 
actively involved in all activities, be they sporting, cultural, or academic, and have always strived to achieve at the 
highest level I can. One of my strengths at school has been speech making which I intend to use to my advantage for 
the assumedly multiple public speaking responsibilities that will sure come with being a Head Student. I think 2016 
is going to be a great year and I cannot wait to enjoy all that it beholds. 

GEORGIA WATSON 
 
I’m Georgia Watson and I am currently in Year 13 here at East Otago. I have attended EOHS since Year 7 and this 
year I am lucky enough to be Deputy Head Student. This would have to be one of the most important leadership roles 
I have taken on at school. During my time at EOHS I have been highly involved in the cultural side of school ranging 
from Choir, Instrument lessons, Dance Group, Stage Challenge, Glee Club, Kapa Haka, Extravaganza, For Today 
(school show), Speech Competition, Student Council Rep, Board of Trustees Rep and solo performances at school 
events. I have also been involved in the school’s sports, taking on netball, handball and cricket. I achieved both 
NCEA Level 1 and 2 with a Merit Endorsement with multiple subject endorsements with both also. I believe that our 
year group is very focused and we strive to achieve at a high level both inside and outside of school. I look forward to 
being the best Deputy Head Student I can be. 

JESSIE SCURR 

My name is Jessie Scurr and I am currently a year 13 student at EOHS. I have attended EOHS since Year 7 and been 
actively involved in netball, hockey, basketball, touch, volleyball, athletics and equestrian within the school,    
coaching both netball and volleyball. I also participated in culture activities such as choir, dance group, stage      
challenge, production, extravaganza (house captain), and peer support in my time here at EOHS. I achieve highly in 
my academic studies gaining both NCEA Level 1 and 2 with excellence. Next year I plan to attend Otago University 
where I will work towards a bachelor in surveying. I look forward to this year representing East Otago as head girl.  
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 Sports Coordinator details: Kellie Simpson  
Phone 4651 513. 

Email sport@eohs.school.nz  

DRAWS 

COMING EVENTS: 
Friday 19th February – School Athletics Day Monday 16th February – Gillette Cup Cricket 
Dunedin 
Wednesday 2nd March – School 3000m Races 
Sunday 4th March – South Island Secondary School Triathlon/Duathlon (Oamaru) 
11th – 12th March– Otago Secondary School Athletic Champs, Dunedin 
Friday 4th March – School Swimming Champs 
Wednesday 16th March – North Otago Swim Champs (yr7/8 Oamaru) 
18th – 19th March - Otago Southland Secondary School Athletic Champs (Dunedin) 
1st–3rd April – South Island Secondary School Athletic Champs (Timaru) 
 
SPORT 2016 
 
Welcome back to what is looking like a very busy sporting year. We have already got teams sorted out for volleyball, futsal, touch and 
girls cricket. Thank you for getting permission slips back at such short notice. 
Note – any student that has sports fees outstanding from last year, who is not making any effort to pay them off, will NOT be 
playing sport this year until some form of direct credit is in place.   

~All teams will require a team manager to organise transport rosters and be a contact for students if they are unable to play.  No 
manager, no entry into competition.  You can sign up to be a manager on your child's permission form.  If you would like to know more 
about this please contact Kellie Simpson (details above) 
Remember that the job of the sports coordinator is to organise team’s entry into competition and pass on relevant information. It is the job 
of the team manager to organise team transport and the day to day running of the team.  Thank you to those parents that showed an inter-
est and did their share in 2015.  If your child plays sport then as a parent you should be involved in some way, whether it be coaching or 
managing a team, driving the minivan, taking a car load of players or simply supporting on the sideline.  I am looking forward to  having 
more support from parents for the coming sporting year.   
 
GLOSSARY 
For those new to our school, there are some abbreviations that you will need to know: 
Intermediate is Year 7 & 8, Junior is Year 9 & 10, Senior is Year 11-13, Secondary School (SS) covers  
Year 9-13. O/S is Otago Southland, SISS is South Island Secondary School, MVP is Most Valuable Player, POD is Player of the Day. 
 
SCHOOL ATHLETICS DAY  
Our school athletics day is next Friday. Parents and community support is welcome. The first event for the day is the 800m at 8.50am and 
events will run all day from then.  Students are to come to school in their school uniform with their school books, just in case of           
cancellation due to bad weather.  Once at school they will get changed into the gear they are competing in.  We encourage students to 
wear their house colours - Clark (red), McKenzie (yellow), Muir (green) and School (blue), for athletics.  We also suggest a healthy 
lunch, drink bottle, sunscreen, hat, and warm clothing.  The year eight students and parents will be running a bbq as a fundraiser for their         
up-coming rail trail ride. 
Sun hats are available from school office at $7.00 each, available in East Otago High School colours and house group colours. 
 
Help!  To run athletics day successfully we need the help of parents/community members/ex-students to run events alongside our staff.  
If you are interested in helping please text Kellie stating your name and if you have a preference of event you would like to help with. 
 
ARTICLES  
If a student from East Otago High School has been competing in sport, we would love to hear about it.  Please email the details and/or 
photos to Kellie at sport@eohs.school.nz. 

DAY TEAM OPPOSITION TIME PLACE 

Friday Volleyball Junior A Queens 6.30 Court 1 

  Volleyball Junior B OGHS Black 6.30 Court 2 

  Volleyball yr7/8 Will start playing next week 

Saturday Eastern Reserve Cricket Eastern Colts 12.30 Waikouaiti 

Monday Senior Girls Volleyball Will be playing, draw to come 

  Senior Boys Volleyball 


